

Dora Pines Association, Unit III P.O. Box 1084 Mount Dora, FL 32757

May 22, 2017

Mr. Randy Dean Public Works – Road and Bridge 19720 East 5th St Umatilla, FL 32784

Dear Mr. Dean,

We are sending this correspondence with what seems to be our yearly request for a necessary annual clearing of the brush in the drainage brook running behind many of our residences on Brookside Dr. Your prompt attention to the problem last year was greatly appreciated. This year we are asking for a more thorough cleanout of the brook as it is completely overgrown with foliage and we can foresee a wet summer eroding already eroded properties. It has been many years since the brook was totally emptied of growth and it has now reached the point that our Board of Directors sees a need to perform this requested service.

Our President, Bob Rinehart, asks that you contact him (315-237-2613) to make arrangements to view and discuss the situation. We thank you for your assistance and cooperation.

Very truly yours,

Robert Rinehart, President

Dora Pines Association